
 

 

 
 
 
January 18th, 2019 
 

 

Dear Families, 
In next weekend’s reading from I Corinthians, Paul tells us we are “many parts but we are all one body” It’s a 
great verse (and a fun song to sing) with a message that rings true not only to our parish family but is also 
relevant to our school. Though we are each a part of one body, the Spirit gives different gifts to each of us, all 
for serving God! At Assumption, our students are taught this each day along with the fact that there should be 

no division in the body, no matter what your “gift is” all parts should have the same concern for one another, if 

one part suffers, all parts suffer with it., if one part is honored, all parts share its joy. And although at times we 
wonder if this lesson is “sinking in” we are so blessed that we are able to teach and re-teach its message with its 
text based evidence! Thank you everyone who help make that possible! Thank you for our Catholic School.   
 

ATHLETIC NEWS:  

• ACS 6th grade Girls Basketball Tournament is scheduled for February 2nd. Our Assumption Girls first 
game starts at 8:00 a.m. Enclosed in the player’s packets is more information. Go Royals! 

• 6th grade Girls interested in Spring Volleyball League, see enclosed information.  
 

CATHOLIC SCHOOLS WEEK:   
A complete calendar for Catholic Schools Week will be sent home next week. Just a few reminders: 

1. SELL, SELL, SELL those chili/cinnamon supper tickets!!!Tickets and money are 
due January 23rd Help is still needed! The worker schedule will be sent home 
next week. 

 

2. More help is needed for:  Mission Carnival, Feed My Starving Children and Jump 
Rope for Heart…if you can give of your time and/or talent, we would appreciate it. 

Thank you to those who have already volunteered – complete worker schedule will be sent next week.  
3. Brains and Brawn Schedules were sent with participants this week. T-shirts were sent home today.  

Our Brains team competes at 9:00 and our Boys Basketball plays at 10:00 Go Royals! 
4. Thank you Jackie Pelke who volunteered to facilitate our Royal Pep Rallycheering for our Brains and 

Brawns teams and celebrating our Royals 8th grade students. It will be held Friday, January 25th at 2:00 
in the Durand campus gym – all are welcome.  

 
 

Saturday, January 26th - Opening Catholic Schools Week Mass at Holy Rosary- 6:30 
Liturgy roles enclosed! 

Monday, January 28th - Mission Carnival – we need help 
Wednesday, January 30th– Movie Day at Eau Claire Budget Theater (permission slip enclosed.) 
Friday, February 1 – K-3 Students “Jump Rope for Heart” –can you help? 
   4-8 Students “Feed My Starving Children” – help needed, permission slip enclosed. 
 

Saturday, February 2nd- Closing Catholic Schools Week Mass at St. Mary’s - 4:00 pm 
Liturgy roles enclosed 

Chili/Cinnamon Roll Supper follows Mass 4:30-7:00 p.m. @ St. Mary’s 
All proceeds will go into the School Maintenance fund both campuses. 

To volunteer, get tickets and/or information contact the school office, Jodi Weisenbeck or Jeni Whitwam 
 
 

 FORENSICS (4N6): 
 The Assumption Forensics Invitational worker schedule is enclosed. All shifts are filled for all meets  
  Yay!!Thank you for helping and thank you to Jeni Whitwam for organizing.  



 
CONSERVATION SPEAKING CONTEST: 
Congratulations and good luck to the contestants of the Pepin county Speaking Contest; thank you to  
Mrs. Retzloff and Mrs. Huebel, for facilitating this opportunity and Monica Heitman for her help coaching.  
 5th grade contestants: Jacob Poeschel, Ethan Mack, Landen Slater, Jessica Wood 
 7th grade contestants:Courtney Bauer, Rylan Prissel, Brady Weber, Eddie Weinzirl, Bailey Weisenbeck 
Permission slips went home yesterday…if you can drive, let us know! 
KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS NEWS:  
 “KEEPING CHRIST IN CHRISTMAS”– POSTER CONTEST: 

Congratulations to the following students for creating winning posters. These winning posters 
were sent on to the State Councilthe District Level Knights of Columbus. 
Thank you to Ms. Dierauer for facilitating this event. 
The winners chosen by our Council were:  
Grades K-2 1st place:  Sabrina Olson   2nd place:  Paisley Weiss.   
Grade 3-5 1st place:  Nathan Traun  2nd place:  Emma Pelke  

Grade 6-8  1st place:  Courtney Bauer   2nd place: Elizabeth Menting. 
 

$CRIP:Use $CRIP for personal use, gift giving, and reduce your tuition at the same time.  
 
 

 

CALENDAR REMINDERS AND UPDATES 
 
 

Monday 1-21  NO SCHOOL–Teacher In-service      
 

Tuesday 1-22  NO SCHOOL–Teacher In-service 
 

Wednesday 1-23  Pepin County Conservation Speech Contest    8:45-noon 
 Chili/Cinnamon Supper tickets and money due 

    Report cards go home   
 

Thursday 1-24  School Mass at Lima       8:30 
                                    ACS Forensic Invitational      3:30-6:30 
   4/5 GBB Triangular @ IC      5:00     

Friday  1-25  Royal Pride Day – wear Royal Colors or Royal Wear 
    Honor Roll Presentation      1:15 
    Living Rosary        1:30   
    Brains/Brawn Pep Rally      2:00 
 

Saturday 1-26  Brains/Brawn Tournament @ LaCrosse 
    CSW Mass @ Holy Rosary      6:30 pm  

PLEASE PRAY: 
• For our High School students, especially Savanah DeMatteo and Andrew Fediethat God continues to 

bless them and keep them safe from harm’s way. 
• For those hurting from loss or illness 
• That Faith continues to grow in the hearts of our students, staff and parents.  
• For a successful Catholic Schools Week 
 

 

Thank you for choosing AssumptionCatholicSchool!  Our faculty and staff are committed to working with you 
to fulfill our mission of Faith• Academics • Service 

 
With Blessings of Peace and Joy, 
 
 
Mrs. Mary Lansing 
Principal 


